Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
Child Sexual Protection 

I would like to know, for the period covering 2009 to present day, the number of children under the age of 18 taken into care by your authority (whether it be by social services or another of your departments) due to fears/reports/evidence of that child being a victim of sexual abuse. 

Please provide the figures broken down by year. If cost allows, please provide the age of each child. If cost allows, please also provide a short description of the relation between child and abuser/alleged abuser (i.e. parent? sibling? other relative? foster carer?)

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We currently have over 600 young people in care. In order to answer your request all cases would need to be considered; we would then need to drill down into each record to gather the case specific information you’ve requested. This process would then need repeating for the other years requested.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

